Today's story comes from Science Magazine, titled "Gene Tests for Psychiatric Risk Polarize Researchers". http://www.sciencemag.org/cgi/content/full/319/5861/274
 

The article describes the advent of the commercial availability of genetic testing for mental illness (bipolar disorder, schizophrenia, and susceptibility to suicide when taking antidepressant medications).  Here, doctors can order tests for patients (and perhaps, patients will order tests for themselves, their children or their fetuses) to see if they have a SNP or more (Single Nucleotide Polymorphism), which is a variation within a gene, that increases their likelihood for one of these disorders.  
 

This marketed technology raises concerns about media hysteria beating out responsible science.  The genetic mechanisms of mental illness are poorly understood.  But the media may simplify the science to a "cause-effect" equation.  There could be risks to health insurance denial for people at presumed risk, and parents seeking testing of their unborn children, themselves or their children.  How might a parent, a teacher or an insurance company respond to this "knowledge"?
 

The following resources may help families understand these risks:
 

RESOURCES FOR FAMILIES ON GENETICS AND MENTAL ILLNESS
· Disney movies that represent people with mental illness negatively as http://faculty.washington.edu/chudler/miid.html
· Neuroscience education for families https://depts.washington.edu/dbpeds/Resources.html#section4_textarea43_heading
And that's today's Developmental & Behavioral Pediatrics: IN THE NEWS!
